# City Hall News

HELP US LIGHT UP GOLD HILL! Can-DO! and the City of Gold Hill continue their efforts to make Christm Gold Hill more festive and colorful! Donations for adding lights, lights and *more* lights to our downtown area alor with decorating the new street planters are still being accepted at Can-DO!, PO Box 1009, Gold Hill, Oregon 9752 by dropping your donation off at City Hall. Please make checks payable to Can-Do with "Christmas Project" on the memo line of your check. All donations are tax deductible. If you need more information or have questions, pleas contact Carol Holm at ccklh@charter.net or by phone at 541.944.8829 or Susie Schoonover at susieschoon@gmail.com or by phone at 541.944.7154.

ON SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 9
FROM 7:00 AM-4:00 PM

# ENJOY A DRINK FROM REBEL ROASTERS COFFEE

202 Dardanelles St. in Gold Hill

All Proceeds That Day Will Go Toward

MAKING CHRISTMAS IN GOLD HILL MERRY AND BRIGHT

(Be sure to thank Savannah for supporting Gold Hill!)

# What's your Community Vision for Gold Hill?

We want your input! Please take this short survey by typing the link into your browser window. clickable link is also available on the city website.

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/5KYQW9N

# City Hall latest...

- It is Fall Leaf Pick time come and get your free leaf bags (8 each) at the City Hall; Tony will pick up th bags at the curb side on Tuesdays and Thursdays during November and early December.
- The City Council passed the Safe and Welcoming Community resolution at the Special Council Meeting October 14<sup>th</sup>; you can find the resolution on the city web site.
- Gold Hill Municipal Court becomes active again on November 1<sup>st</sup>. Jen Zammetti is our Judge and Carry Randall will serve as the court clerk. The court's main focus will be code violations and traffic related cases.
- The Gold Hill Sheriff Sub-Station will open with limited office hours: Monday 9:00 a.m. 1 p.m.; Wednesday 1 p.m. 5 p.m.; Thursday 1:00 p.m. 5 p.m.; and Fridays 8:00 a.m. to Noon. If you would lite to volunteer for a four hour shift, contact Corry at the City Hell.

• The city is still looking for volunteers to serve on various boards and commissions; applications are available at the City Hall.



Mayor's Corner

Thank you for electing me Mayor of Gold Hill! I love this town and am very excited to serve as the key communic for our community.

### CITY COUNCIL GOALS UPDATE

Goal #1 Hire a City Manager – completed

Goal #2 Complete Past Audits – FY16-17 Audit is complete; work on the FY 17-18 Audit is progressing well with a trial balance and adjusting entries fully completed -- it is scheduled to be completed by December; FY 19 Audit preparation has commenced - it has a reporting deadline of December 31<sup>st</sup>, but the City may apply an extension.

Goal #3 Wastewater Facilities Plan final copy has been forwarded to state DEQ review.

Goal #4 Work on the Water Facilities Plan has started and is now scheduled to come to Council in Novembe

Goal #5 Community Visioning Project - Council has met twice on this project but more work is still ahead.

Goal #6 Create a Comprehensive Plan for Gold Hill; planning will commence as soon as the Planning Commission is seated.

# **MEETING NOTICES:**

- City Council work session followed by regular council meeting Monday, November 4<sup>th</sup> at 6 p.m.
- City Council Regular Council Meeting at City Hall on Monday, November 18<sup>th</sup> at 6 p.m.
- Budget Committee Meeting at City Hall on Monday 25<sup>th</sup> at 6 p.m.

Contact Mayor Pete Newport: pete.newport@ci.goldhill.or.us

Contact City Manager Harry Staven: harry.staven@ci.goldhill.or.us